
From the Editor's Desk 

Our sincere thanks to Bob Holt for his years of service as pres­
ident of the Mathematics Council. It is comforting to know that he 
is continuing as an executive member of the Council. 

Our new president is Lyle Pagnucco, a former executive officer 
and this year's chairman for the "Name-of-Site" MCATA/NCTM joint con­
ference in October. The other table officers were given a vote of 
confidence and were returned to office: Secretary Art Jorgensen and 
Treasurer Don Hinde. 

We are again looking for new workers to serve as Council direc­
tors and to become our future leaders as some of our present members 
reach the plateau of a well-deserved rest. 

Remember our "Name-of-Site" meeting (see cover). This is one of 
the best ways to avail ourselves of the services offered by the 
National Council of Teachers of Mathematics. Make this your year to 
expand your horizon with an NCTM membership and its many benefits 
for your professional portfolio. We will have an NCTM booth at the 
meetin9. Best wishes for 1979-80. 
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